
 
 

  

 
 

APPOINTMENTS COMMITTEE MEETING 
 
 

June 06, 2023 
4:00pm 

 
MEETING MINUTES 

  
 

Chair of Committee Councilor Paula Schnepp opened the meeting via Zoom link at 4:20 pm, Roll Call 

was taken  

 

In attendance: Councilor Paula Schnepp; Councilor Gordon Starr; Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy; 

Councilor Nikolas Atsalis; Councilor Jeffrey Mendes  

 

To view the Appointments Committee interviews click the link: 

 

https://streaming85.townofbarnstable.us/CablecastPublicSite/show/10578?channel=1  

 

Chair of Committee Councilor Paula Schnepp made the announcement that the Committee members 

were all meeting remote using the Zoom link provided to the Public and the Committee members 
 

Chair of Committee asked for any Public Comment, Chair recognizing the following in attendance and 

asked if there was any Public Comment from the individuals attending via ZOOM 

 

Councilor Kris Clark joined, just listening and observing, no comments. 

 

 Councilor Schnepp welcomed the first individual Mr. John Jope who has submitted an 

application to serve on the Council on Aging. Mr. Jope has been a long time member, lives in 

Centerville; Original member since 2015, but had to resign in 2020, and now has decided he would like 

to become a member again. He misses the Committee involvement, and the individuals there, he sees a 

lot of new individuals that have joined, and would like to be able to help all the new members.  

 

                                      

Councilor Paula Schnepp 
Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy 
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 Councilor Atsalis thanked Mr. Jope for coming back and showing interest again in the 

Committee. The growth in our senior population in the coming years, are there one or more things we 

need to do to get ready for that population to be pro-active in reaching and servicing those needs. 

 Mr. Jope answered “We need to get the word out that we exist, not many of the residents know 

we are here, or of the services we provide to our seniors.” Outreach will be my priority. 

 

 Councilor Mendes thanked Mr. Jope for coming back, Councilor Mendes appreciated his voice 

and statistics regarding the population of seniors, Councilor Mendes mentioned that when you were on 

the committee last time, he has heard good feedback that you work well with others and listen to people 

on the Committee and make best choices after listening to everyone, and that is important to do when 

you’re a member of a committee. 

 

 Councilor Shaughnessy has worked with Mr. Jope in the past when he was the Chair of the 

Committee before having to resign. Councilor Shaughnessy is liaison to the Council on Aging, and 

mentioned that before John became Chair the Committee really felt they did not have a place in the 

town, and did not have a sense of direction, but when John became Chair he really made things happen 

and the committee finally was noticed. He has put some great programs together and had put together 

little sub committees within the Council on Aging  who would be working on different ideas, the 

Agenda was always timely and posted correctly, It is just a breath of fresh air your deciding to return. 

 

Councilor Starr agrees with everyone, and thanked Mr. Jope for returning. 

 

Councilor Schnepp is also glad that he had decided to return, and thanked him for his years prior, and 

also for coming in tonight to reapply for his position. 

 Councilor Schnepp explained the next step in the process of the recommendations to the full 

Council. 

 

 Councilor Schnepp welcomed the next candidate Mr. Anthony Lapolla. Mr. Lapolla has 

submitted an application to serve on the Recreation Commission. 

 



 
 

  

                                                 

                                      



 
 

  

                                            

                                        
                                    



 
 

  

                                       
 

 

 Mr. Lapolla thanked the Committee for tonight’s opportunity. Mr. Lapolla has spent 45 years in 

education, and wants to give back to the community. He is a big believer in Recreation and wellness; the 

two concepts go hand in hand. Has attended the Barnstable Police Academy and has a new respect for 

our law enforcement and appreciates all they do for the town. 

 Councilor Mendes thanked Mr. Lapolla for coming in, Councilor Mendes asked how Mr. 

Lapolla sees wellness as part of the recreation. 

 Mr. Lapolla stated that our youth need opportunities and to be shown how to achieve those 

opportunities, and I also have a very strong passion for mentorship to our youth and believes its very 

important part of our youth. Giving our youth the most and best opportunities we can. Councilor 

Mendes said he believes that wellness is a very important part of recreation, and is very excited to have 

someone such as you apply. 

 Councilor Atsalis is currently liaison to the Recreation Commission and recommended that Mr. 

Lapolla look at the web page and see what they do and what they are about. Councilor Atsalis asked if 

Mr. Lapolla agrees with the statement that the grounds and outside facilities are important and up to 

date. Mr. Lapolla loves the pickle ball courts in Marstons Mills, they are phenomenal. Having quality 

facilities is important because it gives the residents a place to enjoy. 

 Councilor Shaughnessy appreciates all the educators who come back and volunteer for our 

Boards and Committees. Councilor Shaughnessy asked Mr. Lapolla what he believes makes a successful 

community. Mr. Lapolla answered mutual respect for one another and listening to one another as ideas 

are presented, active listening, and also knowing that you will not get everything you want but middle 

ground is achievable.  

 



 
 

  

Councilor Schnepp explained the next process in the Appointments Committee to Mr. Lapolla, and if he 

had any questions or concerns to reach out to our office. 

 

Jennifer Hinckley-Needham; Human Services Committee 

  

                    
Ms. Hinckley-Needham has lived on the Cape her whole life; currently works at Cape Cod Health Care 

and Falmouth Hospital. When she works in the Emergency Room for Cape Cod Healthcare, she sees a 

lot of mental health issues, drug problems, homeless individuals, alcoholism; there are huge issues on 

the Cape, lots of food insecurities, and she doesn’t know where it all went array, she used to walk up 

and down Main Street all the time, and now tells her children not to, the Cape is not what it used to be, 

her son was killed by a drunk driver in Marstons Mills while riding his bike, so we have a huge problem 

here, and she would like to be part of the solution in some way, does not see any improvement, only 

getting worse. She loves helping people, so maybe by being on this Committee she may have a chance 

to actually bring some change and relief to people that are struggling every day.  

 Councilor Atsalis appreciates her commitment to wanting to join another Committee for our 

Town, and believes Ms. Needham will be an asset to this Committee. 



 
 

  

 Councilor Shaughnessy thanked Ms. Hinckley-Needham for coming in and mentioned she also 

shares the same grief of losing someone dear to her by a drunk driver, and she understands the passion. 

Councilor Shaughnessy believes that Ms. Hinckley-Needham will be a very valuable asset to this 

Committee. 

 

Frances Parks consideration of reappointment to the Historical Commission 

  

 Ms. Parks currently is a member of the Trust Fund Advisory, Historical Commission, and the 

Local Comprehensive Planning Board, and will admit that on the Historical Commission meetings will 

become rattled when other members whisper under their breath or try to undermine her as a Chair; but 

believes that has all been worked out. If there were issues on the Historical Commission when she 

became Chair that was brought to Councilor Atsalis’s attention, they were not told to her, or the Director 

of Planning and Development, Elizabeth Jenkins. Ms. Parks would very much like to stay on the 

Historical Commission but does not believe that Councilor Atsalis will not make the same comments at 

the Town Council level, and she does not want them to be part of a record in the Town. Ms. Parks has 

chosen not to be reappointed to the Historical Commission. 

 

Chair of the Committee thanked Ms. Parks for her time on the Historical Commission, and appreciates 

her service to the Committee. Councilor Shaughnessy wanted to thank Ms. Parks for her time on the 

Historical Commission and is sad that Cotuit will not be represented, but is thankful that Ms. Parks will 

remain on the Local Comprehensive Planning, as well as the Trust Fund Advisory Committee, and 

hopes that Ms. Parks knows how grateful we are for her years of dedication of service to the town and 

all the issues that come up, with her thoughtful comments. 

 

Larry Hurwitz consideration for the Zoning Board of Appeals; Mr. Hurwitz was interviewed at the last 

Appointments Committee meeting. He would like to be considered for the open position on the Zoning 

Board of Appeals. 

 



 
 

  

 
Chair of the Committee asked the members if anyone had any objections to the following resignations: 

Disability Commission: Jerilyn DiCostanzo; Human Services Committee: Scott Fitzgerald 

 

Chair of the Committee asked Councilor Shaughnessy to read into the record the following 

reappointments and move them to the Town Council Agenda for a first reading; this was seconded by 

Councilor Starr 

 

Comprehensive Financial Advisory Board: Wendy Soloman, as a regular member to a term expiring 

06/30/2026; Land Acquisition and Preservation Committee: Elissa Crowley, as a regular member to 

a term expiring 06/30/2026; Licensing Authority: Martin Hoxie, as a regular member, to a term 

expiring 06/30/2026; Shellfish Committee: Patricia Farinha, as a member holding a family permit, to a 

term expiring 06/30/2026; Zoning Board of Appeals: Denise Thorne-Johnson, as an associate member, 

to a term expiring 06/2026; Mark Hansen, as a regular member to a term expiring 06/30/2026. 

 

Chair of Committee asked for a Roll Call vote: 

  



 
 

  

Councilor Jeffrey Mendes  yes 

Councilor Gordon Starr          yes 

Councilor Nikolas Atsalis         yes 

Councilor Paula Schnepp       yes 

Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy  yes 

 

 

Councilor Shaughnessy made the motion to recommend to the full Council John Jope as a regular 

member to the Council on Aging to a term expiring 06/2024; this was seconded by Councilor Starr 

 

Councilor Gordon Starr          yes 

Councilor Jeffrey Mendes  yes 

Councilor Nikolas Atsalis         yes 

Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy  yes 

Councilor Paula Schnepp       yes 

 

Councilor Atsalis made the motion to recommend to the full Council Mr. Anthony Lapolla as a regular 

member to the Recreation Commission to a term expiring 06/2026; Councilor Shaughnessy seconded 

the motion; a Roll Call vote was taken. 

 

Councilor Gordon Starr          yes 

Councilor Jeffrey Mendes  yes 

Councilor Nikolas Atsalis         yes 

Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy  yes 

Councilor Paula Schnepp       yes 

 

Councilor Shaughnessy made the motion to recommend to the full Council Jennifer Hinckley-Needham 

to the Human Services Committee as a regular member to a term expiring 06/2024; this was seconded 

by Councilor Atsalis; a Roll Call vote was taken 

 

Councilor Gordon Starr          yes 

Councilor Jeffrey Mendes  yes 

Councilor Nikolas Atsalis         yes 

Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy  yes 

Councilor Paula Schnepp       yes 

 

Councilor Atsalis made the motion to recommend to the full Council Larry Hurwitz as an associate 

member to the Zoning Board of Appeals to a term expiring 06/2025, this was seconded by Councilor 

Shaughnessy; a Roll Call vote was taken 

 

Councilor Gordon Starr          yes 

Councilor Jeffrey Mendes  yes 

Councilor Nikolas Atsalis         yes 

Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy  yes 

Councilor Paula Schnepp       yes 

 

 Chair of the Committee asked for a motion to accept the meeting minutes of May 9, 2023 as 

written.  

 Councilor Shaughnessy made the motion to accept the meeting minutes of May 9, 2023, this was 

seconded by Councilor Starr; a Roll Call vote was taken 



 
 

  

 

Councilor Gordon Starr          yes 

Councilor Jeffrey Mendes  yes 

Councilor Nikolas Atsalis         yes 

Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy  yes 

Councilor Paula Schnepp       yes 

 

 Chair of Committee asked the Committee members if the next meeting should be in person or 

through ZOOM,  

 

Councilor Atsalis                    would like to meet in person 

Councilor Gordon Starr         would like to meet in person 

Councilor Jeffrey Mendes would like to meet in person 

Councilor Nikolas Atsalis       would like to meet in person 

Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy would like to meet in person 

Councilor Paula Schnepp      would like to meet in person 

 

 Chair of Committee asked that the members submit any questions or concerns or topics of 

discussion to the Administrator Cynthia Lovell for the July meeting.  

 

 Chair of Committee asked for a motion to adjourn, Councilor Shaughnessy made the motion to 

adjourn, this was seconded by Councilor Starr; a Roll Call vote was taken 

 

Councilor Gordon Starr          yes 

Councilor Jeffrey Mendes  yes 

Councilor Nikolas Atsalis         yes 

Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy  yes 

Councilor Paula Schnepp       yes 

 

Next Meeting: July 11, 2023 at 4pm in person in the Selectmen’s Conference Room  

 

ADJOURN: 4:55pm 


